
 MINUTES OF MEETING OF MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE

 

Date:               Monday 15th February 2010

 

Held At:          Mannering Park Community Hall

 

APOLOGIES:                                    

                                                Paul Petersen

                                                Norell Lee

Gary Prince

                                                Paul Bickerdicke

                                                

PRESENT: Rob & Jan Regnis, Jennifer Petersen, Trevor & Helen Wrightson (Social Club), Coral Burnham (Progress Association), Bart & Willie Vanderzee, Margo & Bob Newsome, Joan & Rob Smart, Lou Gambrill, Andy & Judy Whitbourne, Jenni & Wayne Evans, Lindsay Denton RFS, Malcolm Ireland RFS, R Williams RFS, Ian Davidson, S Jaques, Sharyn & Cody Bickerdike, Neil Wynn, Trevor Masters, Tracey Maguire, Stan Quinn, Maggie & Peter Mecklem, Ron Fenwick, Noel Cornish, Gary Robinson, Bruce Wall, Graeme Rowling. (35)           .

 

PREVIOUS

MINUTES:                             There were no matters raised.

Minutes of the 21st December 2009 meeting were accepted. 

                                                Moved – Bob Newsome

                                                Seconded – Helen Wrightson

Correspondence 15-02-2010
OUT
1.      Letter to WSC Paul Wise re; POINT issues...
2.      Email to WSC re; Committees feedback for Amenities for Oval.
3.      Letter Police Commissioner Andrew Scipione re; appreciation of notifying him of the good response to the community after the presentation by Inspector Rod Peet.
4.      Email WSC urgent response to Draft Climate Change Policy
5.      Email WSC Kristy Martin re; Amenities Building for Town Oval.
6.      Letter Bev Davis re; all Precinct Treasurers books and records for auditing purposes.
7.      Letter MPlc & TT survey from Key Issues of 7-07-09 for assistance with suggestions from the community.
8.      Letter Robert Coombs MP re; requesting his assistance with the relocation of the MPRFS.
IN
1.      Letter from Chain Valley Coal Mine details of sale of mine from Peabody Energy to LDO Coal Pty.
2.      Letter from WSC      A     Regarding traffic calming and signage for Peveril Street and the Cut. 
                                            B     WSC distribution of the state of the shire. (SoS). Report 2008/9.
 
                                        C     WSC regarding the removal of trees in Dunvegan Street.
 
3.      Letter  from Robert Coombs MP regarding transport re; Bus service for MP to Morisset.
4.      Email Jordan Purcell titled ENOUGH IS ENOUGH Transport and the Youth.
5.      Email WSC Kristy Martin re; Amenities Building completion for midyear 2010
6.      Letter Minister for Transport regarding public transport
7.      Letter Robert Coombs re Transport regarding public transport
8.       Letter Mr & Mrs Bickerdike Resident from 6 Catherine Street re; Reserve & Skate Park.
9.      Letter RFS response to request relocation of MP RFS 
                                                    Moved; Bob Newsome
Seconded; Bart Van der Zee
REPORTS:     TREASURER;           Expenditure                $1,100.35

                                                            Moved; Bruce Wall

                                                            Seconded; Bob Newsome

 

Endorsement of expenditure on administrative items in the sum of $ $685.40 

Moved; Jenni Evans

Seconded; Willie Vanderzee

                        PRESIDENTS;          The executive have authorized the expenditure of funds for 

1.       Meeting Notice Banner $ 99
2.      Small Laser printer & stationary $ 614.95
The operating cost of the executive office operations has       to- date, been by personal donation of money, paper, materials, printing and assistance of community members to make sure the Precinct operates effectively.

 

PEABODY COAL;   Verbal report by Neil Wynn & Andrew Whitbourne, communication & updates to all interested people will be via group email, all interested persons to make themselves known to Neil or Andrew.

CHAIRMANS REPORT;      Climate Change Policy (From corro)            

In the absence of a meeting by the Precinct I took the initiative of submitting an email to all Councillors on Sunday 24th January 2010 requesting Councillors to rescind the Draft Climate Change Policy at its meeting on 27th January 2010 and extend the community consultation period.

 

                                                                                The Point.(from corro)
Prior to Christmas council staff met a delegation from the Precinct Committee to discuss maintenance improvement and working on a development plan for the reserve and assets...
As yet there has been no response to my call for discussion with council officers.
I want names of concerned community residents who would be willing to form a Sub-committee to consult with council staff over the works required for the Point.
 
 
Amenities / Pathway.(from corro)
A response has been made to enquiry by council to the latest plan of the Oval amenities in order that council can produce an acceptable plan.
Notification was received by phone that the shared pathway ($107,000 cost) was to commence within days in Warwick Ave
GENERAL BUSINESS:

OTHER REPORTS;                           TRANSPORT: Joan Smart gave a verbal report on the progress of the Transport committee of the past 5 years; the committee consisted of Ron Sutherland, John McMannus and Joan Smart. We are now calling for names to go on the Transport sub- committee. Submissions for Transport need to be in by 22-02-10.

 

                                                            YOUTH: a verbal report by Tracey Maguire and a call for names to go on the Youth sub-committee.

 

                                                            CHAIRMAN’S COMMENTS FOR AGM: 

Notice of Annual General Meeting of the Precinct 15th March      2010.

Please note there will be an election of the executive and   office bearers at that meeting and consideration of the Annual Report.

The nominations and conduct of the meeting will be in accordance with WSC Information & Guidelines booklet.

 

CLOSURE:    Meeting closed at 8.15pm. Supper served.

 

Followed by a presentation of Bush Fire Risk Management Plan by David Lemcke WSC for those interested. 

